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What is your name and what is your association with the City of Nashua? 

My name is Philip L. Munck. I am an associate of George E. Sansoucy, P.E., 

LLC, a consulting firm that has been engaged by the City of Nashua to assist it in 

this proceeding. 

Please describe your educational background. 

I have a bachelor's degree from the University of Michigan and a Master of 

Business Administration degree from Plymouth State College. 

Please describe your professional background. 

I have been an associate of George E. Sansoucy, P.E., LLC, since 1994 providing 

professional assistance in cases involving the valuation of special purpose 

properties and other engineering projects. Most notably, I was intimately 

involved in the process through which the Town of Hudson petitioned the PUC to 

take assets of Consumers New Hampshire Water Company and ultimately 

purchased the company. I was likewise involved in the acquisition of a water 

utility by the County of Ashtabula, Ohio. I have also been involved in several 

other water related cases of the firm. 

Prior to joining George E. Sansoucy, P.E., LLC, I was employed for a total of 15 

years by four communities in Michigan and New Hampshire as City 

Administrator, City Manager and Town Administrator. In the cities of Mt. 

Morris, Michigan, and Franklin and Somersworth, NH, the water departments 

reported directly to me. In Epping, NH, I provided significant administrative and 

managerial support to the Selectmen and the Water Commissioners for the daily 

operation of the Water Department. 
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